
The Board of Commissioners of the City of Hawkinsville, Georgia met in a Called 

Meeting, Monday, February 22, 2010 at 6:00 p.m. at City Hall with Chairman James 

Colson presiding. 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT: Chairman James Colson, Vice-Chair Shelly Berryhill, 

Henry Cravey and Wilson Credle. Phil NeSmith was absent. 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: City Manager Jerry Murkerson, Finance Director Mitchell 

Woods, City Clerk Evelyn Herrington, Auditor Bob Bennett of Giddens, Bennett & 

Company, P.C. and Dispatch & News, Chuck Southerland. 

 

PRESENTATION OF THE CITY’S 2009 FISCAL YEAR AUDIT: Bob Bennett of 

Giddens, Bennett & Company, P.C. presented in detail the 2008-2009 audit report, 

pointing out some specific areas. Mr. Bennett stated the financial statements present 

fairly, in all material respects, the respective financial position of the governmental 

activities. As an integral part of an audit, a report was issued on the internal controls over 

financial reporting and on their tests of its compliance. Bennett stated a single audit was 

performed on federal grants awarded for the year ending June 30, 2009, a requirement of 

the OMB Circular A-133, Audits of States, Local Governments, and Non-Profit 

Organizations. Commissioners thanked Mr. Bennett for his presentation. Shelly Berryhill 

motioned to accept the audit as presented. WilsonCredle seconded, motion passed. 

 

There being no further business. 

 

ADJOURN: Henry Cravey motioned to adjourn. Wilson Credle seconded, motion 

passed. 

 

 

 

      ______________________________ 

      Chairman, Board of Commission 

      Hawkinsville, Georgia 

 

ATTEST: 

 

___________________________ 

City Clerk 

 

 


